Minutes for Shieldaig Community Council Meeting  11 January 2011

Present: Norman Cameron, Richard Munday, Brian Ash, Lynn Frost, Cameron Taylor, Alice MacLennan, Audrey Sinclair (Highland Councillor), Colin Wishart, Highland Council Planning Department, Alison MacLennan RSPB, Seamus McNally, National Trust, Jim Raffell, Shieldaig Sea Trout Project and 9 members of the community

Colin Wishart, Highland Council Planning Department presented The Loch Torridon Aquaculture Plan. It was generally agreed that the plan was a sound document which struck the right balance between the demands  of aquaculture, wild salmon and sea-trout stocks, tourism and prawn fishing and therefore received the support of the Community Council. The management of the local salmon farms had improved significantly but that improvement needed to be maintained in order to retain community support. It was pointed out that the area between Red Point and Diabeg was the most productive part of the Loch for prawn fishing and that should be borne in mind when reviewing future developments. R Gordon commented that he had noticed that shellfish in the loch seemed to be in decline. Jim Raffell and Richard will seek explanations as to why this might be happening

Alison MacLennan, RSPB explained that the RSPB had applied to the Heritage Lottery Fund to help fund a variety of projects which included a proposal to put a camera close to the sea eagle nest on Shieldaig Island. The proposal has passed the first stage and documents are currently being prepared for stage2 in February. The final decision will be made in June. Assuming the proposal is successful, the necessary work would be done in the autumn. The camera will be powered from the least intrusive source and the signal would be transmitted via VHF to a location in the village. The meeting agreed that the most appropriate community location for the screen would be Nanny's Shop. But others, including other local tourist businesses, might also wish to obtain images as a second stage development and ways of doing this should be explored.  The island is owned by the National Trust who would be a partner in the project and who would receive images for the Visitor Centre in Torridon. Alison kindly offered to  return to Shieldaig later in the season to give a talk on sea eagles.

Minutes of Last meeting: Accepted

Matters Arising

Pontoon: A LEADER submission for funding will be made shortly. Other potential funders are HIE and Crown Estates. 

Village Maintenance: Two people have indicated interest in the role of village orderly. It was agreed that we should approach the other village associations with a request for help with funding. A grant of £444 has been received for  path maintenance. Nommie will shortly purchase the requisite tools and a receipt will be sent to the Core Paths Officer  prior to the closing date of 14th February.     

Safer Routes to School: No further update

Nephrops Management: A formal warning has been received that the Marine Stewardship Council certificate will be suspended. A petition to the Scottish Parliament from the Torridon Nephrops management Group would be taken to Edinburgh shortly. [post meeting note - the MSC certificate has now been suspended and the Scottish Parliament has agreed to hear the petition on 25 January]
Kinloch Woodlands Trust AGM:  The AGM covered many issues but primarily estate and deer management. Jim Raffell had spoken about the sea trout project. The Trust would be prepared to fund deer related courses and certification for a suitable local young person prepared to help the estate with deer management. Contact Richard for further information. SNH’s recent deer count in the area indicated that deer numbers were at an acceptable, and relatively low, level.

Rip Rap: This has been checked by Council officials who consider there is no problem at present: 

Barriers at School Brae: Several decayed posts had been identified at the top of the School Brae and the barrier was therefore unstable. This was reported to the Council who will check the same. The Council had also been asked to check the barriers between Kenmore and Ardheslaig, since these are also decaying.

Scottish Water; Progress is being made with regard to the proposed new water treatment plant. The project team have been speaking with land owners and other bodies. Joanna Peebles hopes to hear from the project team shortly and will then report back to the community. The pipe replacement plan is on schedule. Audrey reported that for the past two years the Shieldaig water supply had failed with regard to trihalomethanes; a factor which was also relevant to the proposed new water treatment plant.
Adverse Weather; Problems had occurred in the village with foul water leaking from manholes. This had been reported to Scottish Water on several occasions but the helpline had not logged the calls and the drains were cleared only after SEPA had been involved. Joanna Peebles has been asked to investigate. 

Thanks to the roads teams in the Shieldaig area who have worked hard to keep the roads open during the ice and snow. There have, however, been problem areas eg Glen Torridon. Thanks also to the dustmen who managed  to empty the bins despite the conditions.

Web Site: Brian has paid the dues and updated the site. Discuss further at next meeting

Finance: The Overall Community Council finances and the individual sub-accounts are in surplus. On reviewing the finances for the 2010 booklet it became clear that it had made a profit. Richard will therefore speak to Iona to relax the restrictions about the number of colour pages in the 2011 booklet. Financing for the booklet will need to be reviewed once the printer contract expires. 

Correspondence:

Highland Health Board Update x2

Christmas cards from Charles Kennedy and John F Munro

SNH Winter Brochure

Association of Community Councils Request for nominee for possible election as Area regional representative on ACC

Leaflets for Highland Fair Trade Directory

Review of Community Councils Document

Licensing Board Document 

Date and time of Next Meeting:Tuesday 1st March 2011 at 7.30pm

